
 

 
 

By U.S. & Electronic Mail  
 
 
April 13, 2023 
 
Donna Jerry 
Senior Health Policy Analyst 
Green Mountain Care Board 
144 State Street 
Montpelier, Vermont 05602 
donna.jerry@vermont.gov 
 

Re:  Request for Non-Material Change to CON for Purchase of a da Vinci Xi Robotic 
Surgical System, Docket No. GMCB-011-22con 

 
Dear Donna: 
 
As requested, we are providing updated quotes for the equipment proposed as part of our request 
for a non-material change to the Certificate of Need issued for the purchase of a da Vinci Xi 
Robotic Surgical System. You will see that there have been nominal changes in the pricing of 
two of the pieces of equipment, and the amended budget would total $2,606,019.19. The 
additional expense of $146,019.19, a 5.9% increase to the approved budget of $2,460,000. 
 
This additional capital expense would be used for the purchase of a Trumpf 7000dV operating 
room table ($100,703.47), an AirSeal insufflator (used to expand a patient’s peritoneal cavity to 
provide surgical access) with service agreement ($43,390.72), and a FaceGuard dual-angle 
headshield/instrument tray ($1,925.00).  
 
Quotes for the equipment are enclosed. 
 
We appreciate your consideration of this request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Amanda S. Angell 
Associate General Counsel 
The University of Vermont Health Network  
 
cc: Stephen Leffler, M.D.  
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